
 THE CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

 BY-LAW 

 
 BY-LAW NUMBER 075-2023 
 
A By-law to amend the Parking By-law 064-2019, as amended, to prohibit vehicles 
from stopping on Cold Creek Road from Nashville Road to King Vaughan Road at 
any time. 
 
WHEREAS section 8(1) of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, c. 25, as amended, (the 

“Municipal Act”) provides that the powers of a municipality shall be interpreted broadly as 

to confer broad authority on a municipality to (a) enable it to govern its affairs as it 

considers appropriate, and (b) enhance its ability to respond to municipal issues; 

AND WHEREAS section 11(3) and 11(8) of the Municipal Act provide for lower-tier 

municipalities to pass by-laws respecting matters pertaining to highways, including 

parking and traffic on highways, and parking, except on highways; 

AND WHEREAS section 100.1 of the Municipal Act provides that local municipality may, 

in respect of land not owned or occupied by the municipality, regulate or prohibit the 

parking or leaving of motor vehicles without the consent of the owner of the land;  

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the City of Vaughan deems the 

regulation of parking necessary to ensure the safety of drivers and pedestrians, the 

effective flow of traffic, and the maintenance of community standards; 

AND WHEREAS the City has determined that vehicles are stopping on Cold Creek Road 

and impacting the two-way traffic flow due to insufficient lane width, and that a stopping 

prohibition on both sides of the street could improve traffic flow and improve safety;   

NOW THEREFORE the Council of The Corporation of the City of Vaughan ENACTS AS 

FOLLOWS: 

1. The Parking By-law 064-2019, as amended, Schedule 3, is amended to the add 

the following row in alphabetical order: 

Cold Creek Road Both Nashville Road to 

King Vaughan Road 

Anytime 

 

  



Enacted by City of Vaughan Council this 20th day of June, 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Steven Del Duca, Mayor 

 
 
 
 

 
Todd Coles, City Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Authorized by Item No. 25 of Report No. 28 
of the Committee of the Whole  
Adopted by Vaughan City Council on 
June 20, 2023. 


